## OSSEO AREA DUSTY RIDERS ATV CLUB MONTHLY MEETING – MARCH 18, 2019

MEMBERS PRESENT: JOE & DIANE STRANGFELD, DAN & ANNETTE LINDEMAN, BRUCE LOGTERMAN, MARV MCCUNE, BRAD & MARY VAN SCHOYCK, JACK VOLD, ANTHONY LARSON, VERN VAN TASSEL, NANCY ANDERSON, DALLY PETERSON, DAN & JOANNE FORCIER, DEBBIE JOHNSON, STEVEN REIDINGER, ROBERT & ROBIN RASMUSSEN, LES & TERRILEE BRATSVEN, GARY & KATHY KNUTH, BILL MCCUNE, JERRY ROLLINS, WARREN VAN TASSEL, DESTINY WALKER, BRYAN & ANNA FRANSON, ELDON & KIM OSBORN, RON MONSON.

SECRETARY'S REPORT: MINUTES FROM OUR OCTOBER 16, 2018 MEETING GONE OVER. DAN F. MOVED TO ACCEPT THE REPORT. SECOND BY BILL M.

TREASURER'S REPORT: AT THE END OF OCTOBER 2018 THE BALANCE IN OUR CHECKING ACCOUNT WAS \$4676.56 AND OUR SAVINGS ACCOUNT WAS \$6082.39. AT THE END OF FEBRUARY 2019 OUR CHECKING ACCOUNT BALANCE WAS \$4206.69 AND OUR SAVINGS ACCOUNT WAS \$6086.18. ANTHONY MOVED TO ACCEPT THE REPORT. SECOND BY DAN F.

UNITED BANK HAS JOINED WITH CCF BANK. NOTHING HAS CHANGED WITH OUR ACCOUNT.

BRAD ADVISED THIS WINTER HE HAD WORKED ON GETTING SPEED LIMITS ON THE OSSEO CITY STREETS CHANGED FROM 10 MPH TO 25 MPH FOR ATVS/UTVS. IT HAS BEEN APPOVED BY EVERYONE. JUST WAITING FOR IT TO BE SIGNED. HE HAS ALSO BEEN WORKING TO SEE IF ATVS/UTVS CAN RIDE ON HWY 10 AND HWY 53 AS LONG AS THE HIGHWAYS HAVE A POSTED SPEED LIMIT OF 35 MPH.

WE NOW HAVE PAYPAL ON OUR WEBSITE. THIS CAN BE USED WHEN YOU ORDER CLUB MERCHANDISE OR IF YOU WANT TO PAY YOUR MEMBERSHIP THROUGH IT.

BRAD HAS TALKED WITH WATVA ABOUT THE BUFFALO RIVER TRAIL. MOST MONEY GOES TO CLUBS THAT TAKE CARE OF SMALLER TRAILS. IF THERE IS ANY MONEY LEFT OVER IT WOULD GO TO A STATE TRAIL LIKE THE BUFFALO RIVER. THE COST FOR FIXING TRAILS IS HIGH. WE COULD ADOPT THE TRAIL AND SO SOME OF THE WORK. OUR WORK WOULD NOT AFFECT THE SNOWMOBILE CLUB

WORK. TREMPEALEAU COUNTY WILL BE WORKING ON HWY 93 THIS SUMMER. THEY WILL BE MILLING OFF THE TOP BLACKTOP LAYER. WE SHOULD CHECK INTO THE POSSIBILITY OF GETTING THIS AND HAVING IT PUT ON THE WORST SECTIONS OF THE BUFFALO RIVER TRAIL NEAR FAIRCHILD.

THIS SUMMER WE WILL BE DOING OUR MONTHLY RIDES A LITTLE DIFFERENT. WE ARE GOING TO PICK A CERTAIN WEEKEND EACH MONTH AND THAT WILL BE WHEN WE RIDE. WE PLAN ON PICKING THE DATES EITHER AT THE APRIL OR MAY MEETING SO EVERYONE WILL HAVE PLENTY OF NOTICE. THE RIDES WOULD BE ON A SATURDAY. WE WANT TO TRY TO MAKE IT TO ALL OF OUR SPONSORS SO WE WILL TRY TO GO IN A DIFFERENT DIRECTION EACH TIME WE RIDE.

ELECTIONS WILL BE HELD AT OUR APRIL MEETING. OFFICES UP FOR REELECTION ARE PRESIDENT, SECRETARY AND 2 BOARD OF DIRECTORS. IF YOU PLAN ON RUNNING FOR OFFICE, NOMINATING ANYONE OR VOTING YOU NEED TO MAKE SURE YOUR MEMBERSHIP HAS BEEN PAID BEFORE THE APRIL MEETING STARTS.

MARV HAS BEEN WORKING ON OUR NEW COMPUTER. IT IS SET UP WITH GOOGLE DOCUMENTS. EVERYONE WILL BE ABLE TO HAVE ACCESS SO IF YOU PICK UP A RAFFLE PRIZE FOR OUR POKER RUN OR GET A SPONSOR MEMBERSHIP, YOU CAN LOG INTO IT AND UPDATE THEIR INFORMATION. THIS WAY WE DON'T HAVE OTHERS TRYING TO DO THE SAME AS WHAT YOU HAVE DONE.

GARY KNUTH TALKED ON BEHALF OF THE QUAD COUNTY ATV CLUB. THEIR CLUB MEMBERSHIP HAS BEEN DECLINING OVER THE LAST FEW YEARS. THEY HAVE BEEN DISCUSSING THE POSSIBILITY OF JOINING OUR CLUB AND THEIR CLUB TOGETHER. WE ALL COULD USE THEIR CLUB PROPERTY FOR EVENTS. THEY HAVE 10 SITES FOR CAMPING WITH ELECTRIC AND WATER. THERE IS A REST ROOM ON SITE ALONG WITH A PAVILLION AND A BUILDING WITH A KITCHEN. THEY ONLY CHARGE \$15.00 PER NIGHT FOR CAMPING. THEIR PRESIDENT WAS UNABLE TO ATTEND THIS MEETING SO WE ASKED THAT HE COME TO OUR APRIL MEETING SO WE COULD DISCUSS IT FURTHER AND GET MORE INFORMATION. MANY QUESTIONS NEED TO BE ASKED ABOUT INSURANCE, COST OF ELECTRICITY, ETC.

DALLY MOVED TO ADJOURN THE MEETING. SECOND BY DAN L.

MINUTES SUBMITTED BY: DIANE STRANGFELD – SECRETARY - DUSTY RIDERS